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Interoffice Memorandum 

 
TO:  City Council, Finance Committee 
 
FROM:  Raymond F. Sibley, Director of Risk Management 
 
DATE:  November 9, 2011 
 

RE:  Contract with Concentra 

 This is a request to approve an agreement with Concentra to provide primary care medical services to the City’s Workers’ 
Compensation program for a fifth contract year.  
 
 In 2007 a legislative change was made by the state requiring all employers to offer a choice of medical providers to injured 
workers beginning January 1, 2008. 
 
 The City changed the municipal code to allow this and a competitive process was performed to select a second provider. 
Denver Health Medical Center was already providing these services.  
 
 Concentra was selected as the second provider to comply with the new statutory requirement and the City entered into a 
contract beginning January 1, 2008.  
 

Although Denver Health Medical Center has been the primary choice of City employees, use of Concentra has increased and 
we will exceed $500,000 in the current year for the ongoing contract.  
 

 Amount Billed 

2008 46,790 

2009 166,498 

2010 138,328 

2011 166,175 

  
Please contact me if you have questions or require additional information.  
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